
Victoria Jubilee Hall  
Porch and Stair Replacement 

     After doing a great deal of repair work and preventative maintenance on 
the upper parts of the East porch, the VJH Committee has assembled 
sufficient donations and grants to replace the concrete porch and stairs 
between the outside columns.  

   The new steps will be in the exact same location and configuration as the 
old steps, and the centre brass railing will be removed, and replaced in the 
same location on the new porch. 
    The new porch will sit on the lower portion of the structure, as it does 
now,  as shown below, reinforced with 5/8” iron rebar.  



Reasons for 
Porch and Stair Replacement 

 
The porch and steps have been patched innumerable times, at considerable 
expense each time.  Patching concrete stairs is always a temporary fix. 
It is hoped that new stairs can give at least 25 years of maintenance-free 
service.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
We have been given to understand, by Brockton’s Building Inspector, Dieter 
Weltz, that the current Rise / Run ratio is adequate for current standards. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 




